
Memorandum 

Date:   June 30, 2025 
 
To:   Honorable Mayor and City Council 
 
From   Scott Williamson, Parks and Recreation Director 
 
Through: George Garrett, City Manager 
 
Subject: Parks and Recreation Monthly Report 
 
 

June 2025 
 

Parks and Recreation Report 
 

PROGRAMS 
 

• Summer Camper is now in it’s 3rd week and it is our main focus and program of the 
summer.  We are averaging 38-40 kids a week, and everyone seems to be having a 
good time 

• Cornhole boards were installed at Community Park 
• Adult Softball league was concluded 
• Mon/Wed/Fri Fitness classes continue at Community Park 
• Weekly Conditional Coaching for Girls Softball 
• Open Pickleball play continues Mon-Fri from 9 am to 12 pm 

 
EVENTS 

• Summer Camp is our Main Focus in the Summer 
• We are prepping Sombrero for July 4 Fireworks 
• Skate Park Construction began  

 

REPAIRS AND IMPROVMENTS 

• All new showers were installed at Sombrero 
• New Basketball Rims and Goals being installed  
• Improvements to Dog Parks being planned 
• Plans for the new pickleball courts behind the city hall 
• Workout equipment is being installed behind City Hall at Ocean Front Park 



• Working on putting a gate up and Rotary Park 
• Locks are being replaced at all parks 
• Repairs were made to Jesse Hobbs Bathroom 
• Repairs were made on the shower at Coco Plum 
• Grants were used for many of the above projects   
• Master Calendar being prepared to list events and seasons 
• Repairs to irrigation at Community on Park are on going 

 

 

 
 


